
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

AUGUST 8, 2011 

The meeting was called to order at 4:12 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary      

Candace Clark, Co-Chair    Tony Gonsalves     

Mitch Klein      Eileen Eisenberg      

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the July 11
th
 meeting was approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

a.  Tree K Ave. Planting. This is still on hold pending DOT. 

b. Town Entrance Sign.  This project is almost complete. Mayor Lambeth advised the 

committee that there is $100.000 approved for plants and wanted to know when and if 

they would be planted. Ken advised the Mayor that the plants were being held by Zone A 

until the weather is right for planting.  Ken will advise the Council on the situation 

regarding this expenditure and when it will be completed. 

NEW BUSINESS; 

1.  Atlantic Ave.  The landscaping on Atlantic Ave needs to be weeded.  

2. Ocean Front Park.  Mayor Lambeth advised the committee that the landscaping was part 

of the contract.  He also advised that the County will assist in the maintenance.   

3. K Ave, sidewalk.   This project is on with the Town paying their share and DOT handling 

it.   

Mayor Lambeth advised the committee that there is to be one additional person added to the 

Town Maintenance who will be taking care of the maintenance of the landscaping in the Town.  

He also mentioned that there will be interns to assist in the landscaping maintenance. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on September 12
th
 at 

4:00PM at the Town Hall.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

Priscilla Smith   


